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From the Executive Director 

As the 2016-2017 school year comes to an end, I would like to take this      
opportunity to thank all of our families for your continued support and part-
nership in your studentôs education. As you will see from this quarterôs news-
letter, we have had many wonderful celebrations of achievement, and are 
gearing up for an incredible 2017-2018 school year with many enhancements 
to our educational program. A special congratulations to our 41 seniors who 
now join the Quest Alumni! These scholars earned more than $2.1 million 
dollars in scholarship offers. We are so proud of them!  We are also proud of 
our 82 eighth grade scholars who were promoted to high school. We wish you 
all the best of luck as you continue on your journey on your Quest to be the 
best! 
 
Please take note of the balanced calendar for 2017-2018 that is included in 

this mailing. Our activity calendar will be updated online as well so please be sure to visit our website 
at questpeoria.org and sign up for Google calendar alerts so that you can always be connected to the 
latest activities.  
 
As we progress in year two of our strategic plan, you will continue to see enhancements to the educa-
tional program your child participates in at Quest . Again this year, all students will be assigned their 
own Chromebook to use all day, every day. Our sixth graders will be a part of an exciting learning 
pilot with Summit Learning, made possible through a grant from the Bill and Melinda Gates Founda-
tion. The sixth grade students will take personalized learning to a whole new level through an innova-
tive technology platform coupled with personalized and targeted, project-based learning with our team 
of teachers. We will also be launching our college and career academies for our Quest Freshman and 
Sophomores. Through the career academies, your student will get to experience hands on learning op-
portunities in the career interest of their choice. 
   
To assist us with enhancing our program and making STEM even stronger, we have strengthened and 
extended partnerships with ICC, Eureka College, Bradley University, and the Ag Lab.  These newly 
enhanced partnerships will open even more doors to our scholars. With the addition of the balanced 
calendar, we will also engage in two STEM camps this year. Your student will love this hands-on 
learning and field exploration! 
 
We look back on this year with pride as we have made great strides forward and look to the future 
with even greater anticipation for whatôs to come!  Again, we thank you for partnering with us!  
 
I hope you all have a safe, relaxing, and fun filled summer with your families.  See you on August 1st! 

Nicole Couri Wood, Ph.D. 
Executive Director 
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Family EngagementñQuite a Year 
Cheers to the 2016 ï 2017 school year! It has been my 
pleasure getting to know everyone! This year has    
proven to be a very busy and eventful one. I spent the 
school year attempting to engage families by hosting 
monthly Family Learning Institutes covering topics I 
felt would be of interest and pertinent to our families. 
Weôve had some very fun events such as three of my 
most memorableðour fall Trunk or Treat, A Taste of 
Quest, and Black History Celebration, where we had the 
honor of hosting award-winning storyteller and author, 
Brian ñFoxò Ellis. With each event I planned, it was my 
ultimate goal to boost and encourage our families to get 
involved in their studentôs educational journey. I also 
had the opportunity to do some home visits, which may 
have started off a bit rough, but always ended in im-
proved understanding and relationships between our 
school and families. I sat-in on numerous parent meet-

ings and spent countless hours in my office with students, serving as a sounding board, interventionist, or simply 
providing them with a place to ñcool downò so they would not get themselves into trouble. Iôve answered tele-
phones, covered lunch duties and, on a many occasions, I spent time assisting teachers in their classrooms to pro-
vide support and simply lend a hand to help. All of these activities offered me the opportunity to get to know our 
Quest students and families. Finally, I want to congratulate the winners of the smart tv raffleðValerie Anderson, 
mother of Lantez and Tylen Carpenter, and aunt of JôChayla and JôChantay Linwood; and Tiffany McCray, mother 
of Amya and Aaron, Jr.. You will recall, everyone who attended the final student led conferences for the year was 
entered in the drawing. As this school year comes to an end, I will be spending the summer strategizing about crea-
tive ways of bringing new ideas to Quest to continue to promote Family Engagement. I would love to hear any ide-
as you may have. Have a wonderful summer! I look forward to seeing you all next school year. 

Continuing a Legacy 
One of the ways Quest will remember and honor Mr. Glen Barton is through a new 
staff award - the Glen Barton Legacy Award - which will be awarded annually to a 
Quest Charter Academy staff member who has embraced Mr. Barton's vision for 
Quest and who embodies his passion and commitment to making that vision 
a reality so Peoria youth have a path to a successful future. Staff members will    
nominate fellow staff members and the Board Executive Committee will serve as the 
review committee. At a staff appreciation event in early May, the very first Glen 
Barton Legacy Award was presented to Quest High School social studies teacher, 
Mrs. Colleen Donlan. Here are just some of the comments from her several nomina-
tions:  Colleen works tirelessly for her students; she cares for each student and puts 
in time and effort consistently to aid them all; she is the first one into school in the 
morning to ensure her lessons are top notch for her students; Colleen is always my 
go-to teacher with questions and concerns; since she started at Quest, Colleen has 
shown outstanding dedication to the students, parents and staff; she has such a     
passion for these kids and has always gone above and beyond for them; Colleen is 
all-around a vision of what a Quest teacher should be; she works tirelessly to make 
sure our kids are ready for life after graduation and will not rest until they succeed; 
Colleen is my role model as an educator and a role model for every student who 
walks through Quest's door; she is the true meaning of what Glen Barton had       

envisioned for Quest. We could not agree moreéééé.CONGRATULATIONS, MRS. DONLAN!!  
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 Robotics Season Ends on a High Note 
At the beginning of our season both teams were 
entered into a lottery for a chance to   compete in 
the World Championship in St. Louis. Quest team 
9163ðTechnaGatorsð was one of 11 teams cho-
sen in the lottery to represent Illinois at this event 
from a pool of 168 active teams in the state. There 
were 128 teams from 10 different countries at the 
Championship. These students got to meet and 
share   ideas with other students while competing 
with their robot. This year we went to a league    
format of game play. We had to do a bit of travel-
ing to attend these meets. Next school year, these 
will all be local. They will be held in Washington, 
at Manual, and weôll have one here at Quest! We 
donôt know what the game will be until September 
9th, but weôre going to be doing our homework 

over the summer and get a better understanding of the 
programming language of Java. We also have been help-
ing out with getting new FTC teams started in towns 
around our area. Brimfield invited us to the library to a 
ñmakerò event and to show their students what the FTC 
robotics program is about. There, Josh and Kaylee ex-
plain the functions of this robot to two Brimfield stu-
dents. This new team will be competing with us in our 
league meets so weôll be on hand to help them be suc-
cessful for their first year as a new rookie team. If you 
know of anyone with Java programming knowledge who 

would like to help us out, please contact Darrin Munter, dmunter@advancedtech.com. 

Throwinõ It Back! 

Approximately 200 people who longed to re-live or re-do their high school prom or perhaps never went to their 
high school prom had the opportunity to do just that at Questôs first  special fundraising event ï Throwback Prom ï 
where adults of all ages gathered for prom night, with an adult twist, while helping Quest provide a rigorous, col-
lege-prep, STEM-focused curriculum for Peoria youth. Guests enjoyed fantastic food including a 10:00 p.m. nacho 
bar in a fun atmosphere at the Warehouse on State while dancing to the musical stylings of one of Peoriaôs favorite 
bandsðJammSammich; and, of course, the crowning of the very first Throwback Prom King and Queen! Thanks 
in large part to a great event committee including Quest High School teachers Allison Putt and Richie Benson, as 
well as our King and Queen candidates (pictured l-r above) - Jeff Griffin (Peoria Area Chamber of Commerce), 
Roxy Baker (WWCT 99.9), JD Dalfonso (Office of Congressman Darin LaHood), Lindsey Mills (anchor, 
WMBD), Sherneka Cagle (Peoria Area Chamber of Commerce), Zach Oyler (Peoria City Council), Michy Maloof 
(Preckshot Professional Pharmacy), Amy Paul (OSF Healthcare), Adam White (Running Central) and, not pic-
tured, Carl Cannon (ELITE Youth Outreach and Peoria Park District), this event raised more than $25,000 for 
Quest! If you missed this event, you want to make sure you are there next year!  
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